

Changing Lives, Creating Futures

Monty Sullivan System President

Officers:

Timothy W. Hardy Chair

Deni Grissette First Vice Chair

Stephen Toups Second Vice Chair

Members:

Helen Bridges Carter Erika McConduit Willie L. Mount Michael J. Murphy N. J. "Woody" Ogé Joe Potts Paul Price, Jr. Stephen C. Smith Mark D. Spears, Jr. Craig Spohn Vincent St. Blanc, III Charles T. Strong

Student Members:

Sommer Brown Jennifer Burgess

Louisiana Community & Technical College System

265 South Foster Drive Baton Rouge, LA 70806

Phone: 225-922-2800 Fax: 225-922-1185

www.lctcs.edu

LOUISIANA COMMUNITY & TECHNICAL COLLEGE SYSTEM

TO:

Dr. Monty Sullivan **LCTCS** President

THROUGH: Joseph F. Marin

Chief Operations Officer

FROM:

David Helveston DH

Chief External Affairs Officer

DATE:

May 3, 2017

SUBJECT:

Naming opportunity at Northshore Technical Community College

FOR BOARD ACTION

Recommendation: Staff recommends that the Board authorize Northshore Technical Community College the following naming opportunity:

The Richard Weeks Center of Innovation

This naming opportunity in the central lobby of the STEM campus is made possible by a \$200,000 commitment.

Background: Pursuant to Board Policy 4.003, "the purpose of naming LCTCS college facilities in tribute is to bring honor and distinction to the college and to provide appropriate recognition to an individual, a family, a corporation, or a nonprofit organization that, by virtue of their monetary contributions to the college and/or their lifelong dedication and service to the institution, have set an example in the community and in the state for others to follow." This action is in accordance with this policy and the college's naming policy.

Fiscal Impact: The fiscal impact is limited to the cost of signage, which will be funded by the college.

History of Prior Actions: The Board has approved similar naming opportunities at other colleges.

Benefits to the System: The naming of this facility will provide a means to recognize the valuable contributions to Northshore Technical Community College.

Approved for Recommendation to the Board

Dr. Monty Sullivan, President

Date